The meeting was called to order by President Dorothy Hrepich at the home of Bob and Frances Fite.

Sandi presented printed treasurer's report from Dennis.

The April 10th yard sale was discussed. It will be held at Kerr Jr. High. Donations may be taken to the Old Hotel on April 3rd between 10-2. They will be priced at that time.

Western Festival will be May 1st. The Historical Society will have a float in the parade. Those ridding on the float will wear clothing of the hotel era.

May 8th. 11 am-2pm. will be the Victorian Tea. Dorothy gave a report on the progress of those arrangements. A separate sheet invitation is to be included in the newsletter with the phone # of Dorothy and Frances for reservations. 184 reservations will be accepted. This will fill 24 tables with 8 persons each. There will be two tables for those working. The event is to be called "Tea at the Blue Victorian"

Frances announced the Festival in the Park will be July 4th.. The Rhodes School will be open for the event.

Sandi announced we had received \$800 in dues this month.

Carmel informed us of the new stove in the hotel kitchen. Also she showed the group the documents from the hotel she has encased in mylar.

Meeting adjourned.

Donna Wolff Secretary